The September 5, 2023 regular meeting of Cogan House Township of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Howard Fry, with Supervisor Lori Douglass and Supervisor Daniel Roupp in attendance. Approximately 8 residents were in attendance also. Pledge of Allegiance was given. Public Comment – Jerry DeMorat advised that directly after the meeting she would be having a recreation committee meeting to finalize the event for Community Day on September 10, 2023. No other public comment. The minutes of the August 1, 2023 regular meeting, bill list and treasurer's report were reviewed by the Supervisors with no comments. Supervisor Douglass made a motion to approve and accept the reports, Supervisor Roupp seconded, voted 3 – 0 MC. The only correspondence received was the results of the COSTARS BID for the 2023 – 2024 salt. The price went up to \$71.19 from 22/23 price of \$69.45 per ton.

Janice L. advised that a training was canceled in June and was not rescheduled due to the fact that County did not have a replacement for Kelly. William Miller was handling things until a replacement could be put into place.

Supervisor/Road Master Roupp advised that 160 Tons of salt has been put up for the season. Along with 100 Ton that was purchased at the old price of \$69.45. The crew has been cleaning out the ditches on Buckhorn Road along with Cogan House Road to get ready for the winter. Ranges resources advised that they would be working on Buckhorn to pave up to Acorn Road possibly next year along with milling and fill Post Road. Lester from Range Resources also advised that it would be 2024 – 2025 before Bobst Mountain gas well will be drilled. Supervisor Roupp advised of a Truck Parade would take place on Saturday as a Memorial for Tony Pennings that passed away earlier in the year.

There was no Old Business.

New Business was the finalization of the Livermore Sub-Division. The Supervisors requested that some work to be done on the driveway to prevent water running onto Cogan House Road during the winter and making a hazard if it freezes. The work has been completed and letter signed by Chairman Fry and forwarded to the planning commission.

Letters of intent from SWN for Elly May pad, EQT for Elbow, Beech Resources for Delta Pad located in Daugherty's Run Road, Linden, PA.

Chairman Fry made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:20 PM, Supervisor Douglass seconded, voted 3 – 0 meeting adjourned.

Secretary	Chairman
	Vice Chairperson
	Supervisor